WAMIC RURAL FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT BOARD MEETING
JUNE 15, 2024

This meeting was called to order by President Larry Warren at 10:00am.
Board Members present:  Larry Warren, John Creel, Neil Senger and Cindy Koch. Members in the audience: John Goleman, Jamie Magill, Larry Magill, Merle Hlavka and Dave Deurwaarder.
Minutes of the May 18, 2024 board meeting:  Motion to accept these minutes was made by Neil Senger.  John Creel seconded this motion.  Motion passed.
Correspondence:  None
Treasurer’s Report:  See attached Profit and Loss Statement for May 2024.
Chief’s Report:
We have confirmation that our Fire Department has been awarded the Forest Service Grant (CWDG).  This is a reimbursement grant that will be administered by Wasco County.  We have not signed the acceptance contract yet, nor do we have an official date the grant begins.  We do know it has to be used in a 5-year time period, and any unused funds will be forfeited.  We are asking for an advance of funds, and we believe this is a reasonable and possible request.
ASA documents have been submitted, but nothing has been resolved as to our suggested amendments.  This ruling includes the “we must get to a location within 15 minutes”, which is not reasonable or usually possible due to the size of our territory and the location of our volunteers.
Wasco County is in a Fire Risk State of Emergency.  Therefore, it has been ordered that the entire county is forbidden for use of Fireworks, and none are to be sold in Wasco County.  This ruling will be strictly enforced with added law enforcement assistance added especially during the 4th of July holiday week.
All fire hydrants in Rock Creek have been tested and all corrections that were necessary have been completed.  This should help the cost of Fire Insurance coverage for the homeowners in Rock Creek

EMS:  The Fire Department has had 57 call outs for the entire year so far, which is a normal number from previous years.  They have attended 2 fires, one was a burn pile that got away, one was an RV fire.  Our department had to make a Mutual Aid call to the Maupin Fire Department, we needed Ambulance assistance.  We had two of our our volunteers at the Lawn Mower races at that time.  Both had to leave on this call, so that left the Lawn Mower races without onsite fire/medical assistance.  This is not acceptable, and there is a possibility the Lawn Mower races may have to hire their own back up medical services, since our department cannot always guarantee full coverage during the races.
TRAINING: Nothing new to report
COMMUNICATION:  Nothing new
SAFETY:  Working on training to keep our volunteers safe.
OLD BUSINESS
GRANTS PENDIG OR OPEN:
Cares act-FEMA LABOR.  ACTIVE Oregon State Fire Marshall
FEMA-building grant – Active
Wildfire Mitigation – Approved, but not implemented yet
Generators waiting for install schedule.  Switches are being installed now.
EMS and fire coverage of the district.  Paid time vs volunteer time:  still in discussion.
NEW BUSINESS
Budget process for 2024-25:  First meeting was held on May 7th.  Second meeting was held on May 22nd.  The Fire Board needs to approve this budget.  Cindy made a motion to approve this Budget.  Neil 2nd this motion .  Motion was passed to accept the new 2024-25 fire department budget.
Family Fun Day on July 6, 2024:  Next planning meeting scheduled for June 20th at the Fire Department.

Meeting adjourned at 10:55am.
Submitted by Cindy Koch


